These are the minutes from the October 7 2019, meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.
Present were Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney — Chair, Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Mrs.
Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, Mr. Will Barrett — Asst. Health Agent

Having a quorum, Mrs. Mahoney motioned to open the meetlng at 5 30 0 p.m. , Ms. Flipp

seconded, all in favor. ‘ (
1/
Appointments: ‘ . { HAVE / [

6:15 p.m. — AN

New Business:

Public Hearing - The Board of Health will be holdingfiey Pubtic hearing for the ban of flavored
tobacco/vape products on November 4™ 2019. Ms. Flipp motioned to hold the public hearing at
on the 4™, Mr. Dougherty seconded the motion.

Flavored Tobacco Ban — Mark Foss of Fletcher Tilton attended the Board of Health Meeting;
he distributed literature to the Board of Health opposing the potential ban for flavored tobacco
and vape products.

Air Monitoring- Mr. Dougherty mentioned that the Board should look into purchasing our own
air monitors, which could be used in various places in town.

Meeting Minutes —

September 9. 2019- Ms. Flipp motioned to approve the meeting minutes from 7/15/19, Mr.
Dougherty Seconded.

Future Meeting Dates

The meeting schedule through the end of the year will be October 21, November 4 and 18, and
December 2 and 16.

Septic Plan Approvals:
272 King Street — S-19-84 - McGlone Enterprises Inc. — Plans dated 9/9/19, approved as submitted

439 Cedar Street — S-19-83 - Webby Engineering Associates, Inc.. — Plans dated 9/4/19, approved as
submitted

Mrs. Mahoney moved to adjourn, Ms. Flipp second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at
6:25 p.m.



